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Newsletter November 2022 
 
 

Dear, 
 
We are in a birth time. Moving out of your being into the 
outside world, you exist, and the outside world exists. That 
is a whole process, such a birth. Once born you can take 
steps. This also applies to us as the foundation board, of 
course. 
 
Website 
Underground we are busy describing the developmental 
motor skills, a childbirth, which will gradually be available on 
the website when the child arrives. 
Niek gave a kick-off meeting for those interested who want 
to be trained in developmental motor skills on October 2nd. 
As board members we were also invited to attend. We also use what Niek has said 
there for our website. 
 
New therapists 

The start of new therapists was also quite a process. 
The kick-off meeting was the birth of a lot of work 
done by Niek and Martine, Vitaal and the foundation. 
 
As a result of the kick-off meeting, 8 people have 
registered so far.  
Marjan Simons will supervise the course by, among 
other things, organizing meetings to practice with 
each other, to be able to ask questions and to bring 
in own patients. 
 

As a foundation, we are very pleased that this process can start. The foundation's 
goal, the dissemination of Niek's ideas, will be stimulated by this. 
 
International 
There are also international births to celebrate! 
• In America we are in contact with Julie Waters, therapist in the developmental 
motor skills of Niek (https://juliewatershealingarts.carrd.co). 
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Julie is busy digitizing the courses that Niek has given there. Perhaps we can also 
put these in our archive in the future. 
In addition, she has been given access to our archive, so that she can use the sheets 
that Niek has developed for her courses. 
• Rob Erteman (https://roberteman.com), veterinarian who works with Niek's 
developmental motor skills with animals, has, together with Niek and a female 
illustrator, visualized the muscle chains of dogs, cats and horses. The intention is 
also to illustrate how you can treat animals based on developmental motor skills. 

 
• Finally, books and lectures are regularly ordered, not only from the Netherlands, 
but also from America and the Czech Republic, for example. 
 
Regards, 
 
Valerie van Burk, Mim van der Meij and Rens Looij 
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